
 
 
 
 

AGENDA 
 

CONNECTICUT EXAMINING BOARD FOR BARBERS, HAIRDRESSERS AND COSMETICIANS 

 
Monday, August 26, 2019 at 9:30 AM 

Department of Public Health 
410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, CT 

Third Floor Hearing Room 
 
 
 CALL TO ORDER 
 
 
I. Minutes 
 
 Review and approval of the minutes from May 6, 2019. 
 
 
II. New Business 
 A. School Approval 

 Asnuntuck Community College – Enfield, CT 

 TIGI Hairdressing Academy – Guilford, CT 
 
 
 ADJOURN 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

The Department of Public Health is an equal opportunity provider and employer. 

 
If you require aid/accommodation to participate fully and fairly, 

 please contact the Public Health Hearing Office at 860-509-7566. 
 



The following minutes are draft minutes which are subject to revision and which have not yet been adopted by the Board. 

 
A meeting of the Connecticut Board for Barbers, Hairdressers and Cosmeticians was held on 
Monday, May 6, 2019 at the Department of Public Health, 410 Capitol Avenue, Hartford, Connecticut, in 
the third floor Hearing Room. 
 

BOARD MEMBERS PRESENT: Peter Aiello, M.B. 
     Linda Duncan 
     Joe Mazzoccoli, M.B 
 
BOARD MEMBERS ABSENT: Donald P. Carrozzella, H/C 
     Raymond J. Mastrangelo, M.B 

 
The meeting was called to order at 9:30 a.m. 
 
I. MINUTES  
 The minutes of the January 28, 2019 meeting were reviewed.  Mr. Mastrangelo made a motion, 

seconded by Mr. Aiello, that the minutes be approved.  The motion passed unanimously. 
 
II. New Business 
A. School Approval 

 MC Barber Academy – Middletown, CT 
Ms. Duncan made a motion, second by Mr. Aiello, recommending approval of the school 
application of MC Barber Academy.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 Millennium Academy of Hair – Bridgeport, CT 
Ms. Duncan made a motion, second by Mr. Mazzoccoli, recommending approval of the 
school application of Millennium Academy of Hair.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 International Beauty Academy, Inc. – Norwalk, CT 
Ms. Duncan made a motion, second by Mr. Mazzoccoli to add review of the International 
Beauty Academy to the agenda.  The motion passed unanimously. 
Ms. Duncan made a motion, second by Mr. Aiello, recommending approval of the school 
application of International Beauty Academy, Inc.  The motion passed unanimously.  

 
B. Connecticut Department of Labor 

Public Act -17-152 Hairdresser Apprentice 
The Board received an overview from Todd Berch and Larry Satchell, Department of Labor 
regarding Public Act 17-152 which establishes an apprentice program towards licensure as 
Hairdressers. 
The Board also entertained comments from persons affiliated with hairdressing and barbering 
schools in Connecticut who spoke in opposition to apprenticeship training. 
The Board offered no advice to the Department of Labor at this time.  The Board suggested that 
those individuals and schools opposed to the apprenticeship program should contact their 
legislators. 

 
III. ADJOURNMENT 
 The meeting was adjourned at 10:12 a.m. on a motion by Mr. Mazzoccoli, seconded by  

Mr. Aiello.  
 
 
Respectively submitted, 
 
Linda Duncan 
Connecticut Examining Board for Barbers, Hairdressers and Cosmeticians 



 


